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Important Update - Week 1 Term 3 
Learning from Home  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope this message finds you and your families in the best of health. As you know, the NSW Premier has 
announced an extension to the Greater Sydney lockdown and that schools will be learning from home during 
Week 1, Term 3. 
 
As always, our main priority will be ensuring the health and safety of all our students, staff and families. We will 
follow the guidelines established by the Department of Education based on the advice received from NSW Health. 
Further to that, I want to reinforce the NSW Premier’s recommendation that children are encouraged to stay 
home. Our teachers will be working remotely with minimal casual/support staff on site.  
 
Our teachers have developed packages of learning that will support our students. These will be available online 
via our school website. The “Learning from Home” link is easily visible on our Home Page - https://blaxcellst-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/learning-from-home.html  
 
From Tuesday 13 July, between 9:00am - 11:00am, we will have work collection areas for each grade outside the 
hall. Parents are able to collect the printed versions of the “Learning from Home” packages for their children to 
take home. Please note that the learning packages must be collected before 11:00am each day.  
 
I respectfully ask that all parents follow the physical distancing advice, adhere to mask-wearing requirements and 
sign in using the Service NSW QR code when entering the school. 
 
Unfortunately, all school events scheduled for the first week have been postponed. Furthermore, both the 
canteen and uniform shop will be non-operational.  
 
Due to the current situation, there will be minimal staff on-site. As such, there will be limited telephone access 
to the front office and restricted access to the school. Any urgent enquiries should be emailed to the school email 
via blaxcellst-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au   
 
Please keep safe and follow the advice around the stay at home orders. I endeavour to provide an update as 
further information presents. As always, I appreciate your on-going support as we work together to ensure the 
safety and wellbeing of our students and staff.   
 
Kind regards,  

 
 
 

Mr Hani Zahra 
Principal 
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